
 
THE B. JACK WHITE MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Jack White was on the faculty of the Psychology Department from 1957 to 1987.  Jack 
was so much of the Department's soul that when he died in November of 1988, the 
Department launched a campaign to raise funds for a memorial award in his name. 
 
The award is given annually to an advanced psychology graduate student who has shown 
overall excellence in performance, taking into account coursework, research productivity, 
teaching, and departmental service.  For this year, one award will be made. 
 
The award is accompanied by a monetary prize of $2500, which can be used as the 
student wishes to further their graduate career (e.g., for summer support, as a supplement 
to stipends, etc.).  Eligible students must have successfully defended their Master's 
thesis (or entered the program with an approved thesis), and plan to be enrolled at the 
University of Utah for the 2025-26 academic year (Clinical students are eligible if they 
are on internship). 
 
To apply, please submit one copy of following to your Area coordinator by April 1st:     
 
Your vita 
A short (2 page maximum) statement highlighting teaching or research goals and/or 
accomplishments since entering the graduate program 
 
Each Area will review the applications and forward no more than two to the Graduate 
Committee by April 10th.  At that time, you will be notified if your application is moving 
on to the Graduate Committee and you will be asked to provide the following: 
 
Unofficial transcripts (just graduate school) 
Master's or doctoral thesis abstract 
GI or TA evaluations 
A letter of support from your faculty mentor (no more than 1-2 pages) 
 
These application materials should be submitted to Nancy Seegmiller no later than 
Tuesday, April 15, 2025 at 5:00pm. 
 
Please contact Nancy Seegmiller if you have any questions. 


